

21st May 2024

OBJECTION TO THE PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT OF BROOKLANDS FARM

Dear Sir / Madam,

I would be grateful if you would consider this letter as my formal objection to the proposed development at Brooklands Farm. I completely object to the outlined proposals in their entirety for the following reasons

- Farmland of this nature should be protected from this sort of development to not only
 protect its worth to agriculture, but also its natural beauty. Developing land like this will also
 undoubtedly have an impact on biodiversity, and have a major impact on nature
 conservation in the area
- Development on this scale will further increase the flooding issues that we already have in the area.
- A development of the size will potentially increase the number of cars in the area by well in
 excess of 3000. This along with the proposal of a new slip road off of the Thanet Way, will
 increase noise, air and light pollution. Increased traffic will seriously impact on the village,
 and create many potential pedestrian safety issues.
- Increased volumes of sewage, where our current management of this is already struggling, and resulting in discharge along our coastline.
- Yet further pressure on our amenities, with a huge increase in the demand for water, which
 is already very limited throughout the summer months.
- A development of this size will put significant pressure on our healthcare services locally, such as Dentists, Doctors and Hospitals
- We have an insufficient infrastructure to cope with a development of this magnitude

I sincerely hope that common sense will prevail, and the plans for this development will be reconsidered, and hopefully scrapped.

Yours Faithfully,

